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Thank you for your letter of 23 October to Cadw's Director about the petition to protect the
pitch at Stradey Park. 1 am responding as the Minister responsible for the historic

environment and | would be grateful if in future, correspondence could be sent directly to
me.

There seems to be some misunderstanding about the content of Cadw’s report, of February
2013, scoping the options for protecting our sporting heritage. It has always been possible
fo include sporting venues within the Register of Parks and Gardens of Historic interest in
Wales but it has not been the principal reason for inclusion of a site. In this instance my
officials in Cadw assessed Stradey Park as a sporting venue in its own right.

| appreciate that the decision was disappointing but Cadw concluded that the sporting
venue at Stradey Park included more than just the pitch itself, and too many of iis
associated structures had been lost o justify its inclusion within the Register. Cadw
recognised the significance of the pitch as the centrepiece but it also considered that the
stands and the other associated structures were significant components of the sporting
venue.
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The associative value of the site comes not simply from the important events, games and
famous players that played there but alsc from the fact that they were played in public. The
associated key structures need not have been lisied buildings to have enabled the site to be
registered as a historic park but so many of them have been removed that their absence is
critically damaging fo the historic associative and cultural value of the site as a whole.

it is Carmarthenshire County Council that is responsible for engaging directly with a
developer in the planning process and if the Council had considered that Cadw's input
would have been helpful, my officials would have been more than happy to contribute.
Cadw itself is part of the Welsh Government and has no legal identity separate from the
Welsh Ministers. It must, therefore, operate in a manner that is consisient with
administrative faw and within its remit. In particular, it must not predetermine, or give the
impression of having predetermined, any application for planning permission which is the
responsibility of the local planning authority.

I hope that my reply is of help.
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